
Amend Senate S8009, Assembly A9009, AN ACT to amend the tax law, in relation 
to …  
  
  
  

Page  Line  Amendment  
Page 15, Line 5 through 

line 9, 
 After “application” strike out “within forty-five 
days after the earlier of: (a) the last day it 
incurred qualified COVID-19 capital costs, or (b) 
December thirty-first, two thousand twenty-two. 
The date specified in paragraph (a) or (b) of this 
subdivision is the business entity’s application 
deadline” and insert “by March thirty-first, two 
thousand twenty-three” 
  

Page 15, Line 23 through 
line 28, 

 After “the” strike out “business entity’s 
application deadline as defined by subdivision 
four of section four hundred eighty-four of this 
chapter. However, if such application deadline 
occurred on or before December thirty-first, two 
thousand twenty-one, the business entity may claim 
the credit on its tax return for the taxable year 
that includes December thirty-first, two thousand 
twenty-two” and insert “date the certificate of 
tax credit was issued by the department pursuant 
to subdivision three of section four hundred 
eighty-four of this article” 
 

Page 24, Line 37,  After “an” strike out “ASRAE” and insert “ASHRAE” 
 

Page 24, Between lines 
45 and 46, 

 Insert “(4) Municipality, for purposes of this 
section, means a city or town.” 
 

Page 35, Line 16,  After “beginning” strike out “on or ” 
 

Page 71, Line 13,  After “period.” insert “2.  Notwithstanding  the 
foregoing, no casino gaming facility shall be  
authorized:    (a) in the counties of Clinton, 
Essex, Franklin, Hamilton,  Jefferson,  Lewis, 
Saint Lawrence and Warren;    (b)  within  the  
following area: (1) to the east, State Route 14 
from  Sodus Point to the Pennsylvania border with 
New York; (2) to the  north,  the  border  between  
New  York  and  Canada;  (3)  to  the  south,  the  
Pennsylvania border with New York; and  (4)  to  
the  west,  the  border  between  New York and 
Canada and the border between Pennsylvania and New  
York; and    (c) in the counties of Cayuga, 
Chenango,  Cortland,  Herkimer,  Lewis,  Madison, 
Oneida, Onondaga, Oswego and Otsego.    3. As a 
condition for continued licensure, licensees shall 
be required  to  house  upon the physical premises 
of the licensed gaming facility, upon request, a  
mobile sports wagering platform provider's  server  
or  other  equipment  used  for  receiving  mobile 
sports wagers pursuant to section [1367-a of  the 



racing, pari-mutuel wagering and  breeding  law] 
1367-a of this article;  provided  however,  that 
such licensee shall be entitled to the reasonable 
and actual costs,  as  determined  by  the  gaming  
commission,  of  physically housing and  securing 
such server or other equipment used for receiving 
mobile sports  wagers  at  such  licensee's  
licensed  gaming  facility;  and  provided  
further, for the duration of the initial license 
term, [that  as consideration for housing and 
securing such server at  the physical premises of 
the licensed  gaming  facility,] a mobile sports 
wagering  platform provider[s] shall pay [to such 
licensed gaming facility, five] two and a half 
million dollars per year [for the duration of  the  
time  that  such  server is housed and operating 
at the physical premises of such licensed  gaming 
facility] from  which each gaming facility 
licensed under title two of this article shall 
receive five million dollars per year.” 
  

  
 


